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§ 4.452–3 Postponements. 
(a) Postponements of hearings will 

not be allowed upon the request of any 
party or the Bureau except upon a 
showing of good cause and proper dili-
gence. A request for a postponement 
must be served upon all parties to the 
proceeding and filed in the office of the 
administrative law judge at least 10 
days prior to the date of the hearing. 
In no case will a request for postpone-
ment served or filed less than 10 days 
in advance of the hearing or made at 
the hearing be granted unless the party 
requesting it demonstrates that an ex-
treme emergency occurred which could 
not have been anticipated and which 
justifies beyond question the granting 
of a postponement. In any such emer-
gency, if time does not permit the fil-
ing of such request prior to the hear-
ing, it may be made orally at the hear-
ing. 

(b) The request for a postponement 
must state in detail the reasons why a 
postponement is necessary. If a request 
is based upon the absence of witnesses, 
it must state what the substance of the 
testimony of the absent witnesses 
would be. No postponement will be 
granted if the adverse party or parties 
file with the administrative law judge 
within 5 days after the service of the 
request a statement admitting that the 
witnesses on account of whose absence 
the postponement is desired would, if 
present, testify as stated in the re-
quest. If time does not permit the fil-
ing of such statement prior to the 
hearing, it may be made orally at the 
hearing. 

(c) Only one postponement will be al-
lowed to a party on account of the ab-
sence of witnesses unless the party re-
questing a further postponement shall 
at the time apply for an order to take 
the testimony of the alleged absent 
witness by deposition. 

§ 4.452–4 Authority of administrative 
law judge. 

The administrative law judge is vest-
ed with general authority to conduct 
the hearing in an orderly and judicial 
manner, including authority to sub-
poena witnesses and to take and cause 
depositions to be taken for the purpose 
of tasking testimony but not for dis-
covery in accordance with the act of 

January 31, 1903 (43 U.S.C. 102–106), to 
administer oaths, to call and question 
witnesses, and to make a decision. The 
issuance of subpoenas, the attendance 
of witnesses and the taking of deposi-
tions shall be governed by §§ 4.423 and 
4.26 of the general rules in subpart B of 
this part. 

§ 4.452–5 Conduct of hearing. 

So far as not inconsistent with a pre-
hearing order, the administrative law 
judge may seek to obtain stipulations 
as to material facts and the issues in-
volved and may state any other issues 
on which he may wish to have evidence 
presented. He may exclude irrelevant 
issues. The contestant will then 
present his case following which the 
other parties (and in private contests 
the Bureau, if it intervenes) will 
present their cases. 

§ 4.452–6 Evidence. 

(a) All oral testimony shall be under 
oath and witnesses shall be subject to 
cross-examination. The administrative 
law judge may question any witness. 
Documentary evidence may be received 
if pertinent to any issue. The adminis-
trative law judge will summarily stop 
examination and exclude testimony 
which is obviously irrelevant and im-
material. 

(b) Objections to evidence will be 
ruled upon by the administrative law 
judge. Such rulings will be considered, 
but need not be separately ruled upon, 
by the Board in connection with its de-
cision. Where a ruling of an adminis-
trative law judge sustains an objection 
to the admission of evidence, the party 
affected may insert in the record, as a 
tender of proof, a summary written 
statement of the substance of the ex-
cluded evidence, and the objecting 
party may then make an offer of proof 
in rebuttal. 

§ 4.452–7 Reporter’s fees. 

(a) The Government agency initi-
ating the proceedings will pay all re-
porting fees in hearings in Government 
contest proceedings, in hearings under 
the Surface Resources Act of 1955, as 
amended, in hearings under the Mul-
tiple Mineral Development Act of 1954, 
as amended, where the United States is 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 08:14 Nov 09, 2010 Jkt 220184 PO 00000 Frm 00108 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220184.XXX 220184jd
jo

ne
s 

on
 D

S
K

8K
Y

B
LC

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-26T13:49:36-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




